
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 

July 14, 2022 

Dear Paulette Long, 

This is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 9/30/2020, for the following 
records: 

FOIL-2020-002-00790 “To Whom It May Concern: 

Pursuant to the New York Freedom of Information Law, I hereby request the following records: 

COPIES OF ALL TEST AND TRACING REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS SUBMITTED BY ORGANIZATIONS 
THAT WERE SELECTED AND THAT WERE AWARDED $7.8 MILLION BY THE NEW YORK CITY 
HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION AND THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR AND THE TESTING 
AND TRACING CORPS WITH NOTICE IN PRESS RELEASE DATED 7/27/2020. 
WE WOULD ALSO LIKE TO RECEIVE ALL TEST AND TRACING REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
SUBMITTED BY ORGANIZATIONS THAT WERE NOT SELECTED AND THAT WERE NOT AWARDED 
$7.8 MILLION BY THE NEW YORK CITY HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION AND THE OFFICE 
OF THE MAYOR. 
WE WOULD ALSO LIKE TO RECEIVE COPIES OF WRITTEN NOTICES SENT TO AWARDEES THAT 
RECEIVED FUNDING AND COPIES OF NOTICES SENT TO ORGANIZATIONS THAT DID NOT RECEIVE 
FUNDING EITHER BEFORE AFTER THE COMPETITION AND SELECTIONS WERE MADE. 
WE WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE A COPY OF THE SCORING RUBRIC THAT WAS USED TO EVALUATE 
THE TEST AND TRACING REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS SUBMITTED BY ORGANIZATIONS SEEKING 
FUNDING 
WE WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE A LISTING OF SCORES TALLIED FOR ALL APPLICANTS THAT 
SUBMITTED TEST AND TRACING REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS ALONG WITH A RATIONALE FOR 
SETTING THE WINNING SCORES. 
WE WOULD LIKE TO SEE THE NAMES AND TITLES AND CREDENTIALS OF THE EVALUATIONS 
WHO REVIEWED AND SELECTED TO AWARDEES OF THE FUNDS. 

The requested documents will be made available to the general public, and this request is not being made for 
commercial purposes. 

In the event that there are fees, I would be grateful if you would inform me of the total charges in advance of 
fulfilling my request. I would prefer the request filled electronically, by e-mail attachment if available or CD-ROM 
if not. 

Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation in this matter. I look forward to receiving your response to 
this request within 5 business days, as the statute requires. 

Sincerely, 

Paulette Long 

Upload documents directly: 
https://https://www.muckrock.comhttps://accounts.muckrock.com/accounts/login/?next=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.
muckrock.com%2Faccounts%2Flogin%2F%3Fnext%3D%252Faccounts%252Fagency_login%252Foffice-of-the-
mayor-diblasio-22754%252Fcopies-of-all-test-and-tracing-request-for-proposals-funded-by-awardees-in-hhc-and-
the-mayor-in-the-sum-of-78-million-office-of-the-mayor-diblasio-
102445%252F%253F&url_auth_token=AACQsgX0aUhsTsZyLCQ94zcd-
rs%3A1kNgCS%3AbhDp2gtwNMRhDNFVDp3Amz_EN9E” 

On June 2, 2022, the Mayor’s Office sent you a notice requesting confirmation within 30 calendar days of whether you 
are still interested in receiving the records responsive to your request that are disclosable. As of the date of this notice, we 
have not received a response. Accordingly, we are considering this request withdrawn and will close the Open Records 
request. If you decide to pursue this FOIL request at any point, please contact the Mayor’s Office through the Open 
Records portal and we will re-open your request. 

You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal to 
FOILAppeal@cityhall.nyc.gov.



Sincerely, 

Michael Waller Associate 
Counsel
MWaller@cityhall.nyc.gov 
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